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Pineville Parks and Recreation welcomed 88 seniors on Friday, February 11th for the 45th Annual Valentine’s 

Banquet.   Seniors were able to enjoy an evening with a ventriloquist, and a wonderful dinner provided by 

Mama Ricotta’s.  Basketball was in full swing as we hosted basketball games each Saturday in February.  The 

basketball season wrapped up on February 26th.  Soccer Registration, Summer Camp Registration, and Shelter 

rentals kept the phones ringing throughout the month.  Special events included a drive thru, field trip, bingo 

night, and National Almond Day.  Our first Learn to Ride event will be at Pineville Elementary on March 26th at 

Pineville Elementary.  We are excited to offer this free program that teaches children how to ride a bike.  Jack 

D. Hughes has begun baseball and we have welcomed back soccer and lacrosse to our multipurpose fields.  

We continue to do our daily park walks to ensure our facilities are clean and safe for all patrons. 

   

Special Events 

Valentines Banquet: 45th Annual Valentine’s banquet took place on Friday, February 11 from 6pm – 8pm.  We 

had 31 did drive through pick up and 88 attended the banquet  

Senior Drive Thru: We held a Senior Citizen drive thru on Thursday, February 16th.  It was National Almond Day, 

Almond Joys and Almond granola were given to 52 seniors 

Senior Field Trip: We took a group of seniors to Reynolda House of American Art in Winston Salem on February 

17th.  We went to lunch at Mama Zoe’s after the tour.  12 total participants  

Valentines Drive Thru Grab N Go: We handed out 60 Valentine goodie bags on February 10th  

Bingo Family Game Night: We had Bingo Family Game night on Friday, February 25.  A total of 33 participated 

in 

General Programming – Belle Johnston 

Pickleball: 128 Pickleball signups/participants in the month of February. Open Pickleball times are Mondays and 

Friday from 9am-12pm and Wednesdays from 1:30pm-4:30pm  

Adult Painting Class: Sharon held a class on February 15th with 9 attending  

Cookie Decorating Classes: There were two cookie decorating classes scheduled on 2/8 and 2/22. 25 total 

participants in February   
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Cardio Funk: Lem holds class on Tuesdays at 6:30pm. We had 17 participants in February 

Cheerleading: They hold classes on Thursdays. They have three different classes with different age groups.  They 

are only doing non-touch cheerleading, so no pyramids or stunts.  14 total participants in February 

Senior Field Trip: We took a group of seniors to Reynolda House of American Art in Winston Salem on February 

17th.  We went to lunch at Mama Zoe’s after the tour.  12 total participants  

Karate: They hold classes on Wednesdays. These classes are for adults and children. 38 total participants in 

February 

Pre-School Open Gym: We host the program every Wednesday from 9am-12pm.  We had 18 total participants 

in February 

Senior Nutrition Program – Heather played a Valentine’s Day theme Minute to Win it on February 2nd, 14 total 

participants.  Sharon from Masterpieces by You did a paint project with seniors on February 23rd, 15 total 

participants 

Senior Fit – Senior Fit takes place at the Hut M – Thursdays.  131 seniors participated in February 

Yoga – Yoga takes place Mondays and Thursday at the Hut.  64 participated in February 

Latin Line Dance – Starting back up in March 

Youth Basketball – Practice and games throughout February.  Championship games concluded on February 26th.  

Plan is to expand int 2022-23 season. 

Youth Soccer – Registration ended on February 18th. We have 81 kids registered: 43 in U5, 38 in U7.  Practices 

will start on Saturday, March 5th  

Summer Camp Registration began February 7th 

Lake Park  
 
Mom and Me Fitness – Fall session ended in November.  She will start back in March.  

Bootcamp with Lia – Bootcamp meets 5:45am – 6:45am M/W/F in Lake Park. 77 participated in February 

Tai Chi: Hold classes T/Th/Sat under the large shelter/stage 208 participated in February 

Scavenger Hunt – Valentines Themed scavenger hunt around Lake Park – 9 total participants  
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Jack Hughes 
 

Facility Rentals 

*Shelter 1 at JH: 0 Rentals 

*Shelter 2 at JH: 0 Rentals 

*Shelter 3 at JH: 0 Rental 

 

Special Events 

 

Baseball Field Usage 
Charlotte Catholic started their baseball season on Feb. 7th and softball season on Feb. 14th.  On Deck and PCAA 
started their spring rentals the week of Feb. 21st.   
 

Multipurpose Field Usage 
Carolina Lacrosse started their spring rental on Feb. 17th.  They use the field on Thursday and Sundays. 

 

Park Maintenance Update 

Belle Johnston/ Lake Park 
Set up Valentine Banquet 
Daily Park Checks 
Blow sidewalks and shelters as needed 
Cleaned trash under bleachers 
Pressure wash fountain 
Building Inspections 
Cleaned graffiti off walkways and trees 
 

The Hut 
Set up Council 
Building inspections 
Cut as needed 

 
Cemetery 
Daily Checks 
 
 
 
 
 

Dog Park 
Daily Checks 
Turned water back on 
Added dig waste 

 
Jack Hughes 
Cleaned restrooms daily 
Repair fence on field 3 
Mulch around shelters 
Cut fields as needed 
Added turface to Field 2 
Building Maintenance 
Equipment Maintenance 
Replaced padding on L Screens 
Sod cut infield edges and warning track on all fields 
Hung new banners at stadium 
Building inspections 
Storm water training 
Bucket truck/Trailer Loading/Welding/Chipper chainsaw 
training 
Multiple quotes for budget 
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Social Media 
 

Facebook 

Post Reach: 4,848 

Post Engagements: 681 

New Page Likes: +14   Total Page Likes: 3,615 Total Page Followers: 3,855 

 

Instagram 

New Followers: +11  Total Followers: 814 

 

Facility Rentals 

The Hut: 0 Rentals  

The BJCC Dining Room: 3 Rentals 

The BJCC Gym: 0 Rentals 

Large Shelter: 1 Rentals 

Medium Shelter: 1 Rentals 

Tot Lot at Lake Park: 3 Rentals 

 

*Shelter 1 at JH: 0 Rentals 

*Shelter 2 at JH: 0 Rentals 

*Shelter 3 at JH: 0 Rental 

 

*WE DO NOT RENT JACK HUGHES SHELTERS WHEN THERE IS A TOURNAMENT GOING ON.  

 

Administration 

 
Matthew met with Deputy Director Peter Cook with Mecklenburg County concerning Mecklenburg Counties 

Master Plan and Land acquisition.  

Matthew met with Ryan Hughes with Brady Services concerning camera upgrades at Jack Hughes 

Matthew met with Goose Patrol and Fly Away Geese concerning geese issue at Lake Park 

Mathew met with Kathryn Iglesias (GM) with the Mecklenburg Muscadines concerning the upcoming wooden 

bat league 

Matthew attended the South Region Park and Recreation Advisory meeting to discuss the need for land 

acquisitions in Pineville 

Erin and Matthew attended the Park Advisory Board meeting on February 16th 



Parks and Recreation Department Update 

February 2022 

 

5 
 

Erin attended the PCAA board meeting on February 6th 

Erin met with Ed Hull, Charlotte Catholic’s baseball announcer, to go over equipment and layout in the press 

box. 

Erin met with her youth soccer coaches on February 21st for a coaches meeting. 

Erin met with Mary Yarborough on February 9th about becoming the concessionaire at Jack Hughes Park.  

Erin and Heather took the seniors in the February field trip.  

Jordan finalized sponsorship deal for Wall of Fame at Jack Hughes Park, Field #1 at JHP, Field #3 at JHP and Summer 

Camp Trips to Spare Time. 

Jordan met with Greg Boeheim- GG Leagues (eSports) Spring Registrations and Marketing. 

Matthew and Jordan met Scott Hickman to sign Boys Scouts Troop 7 Charter paperwork 

Jordan met with Scooter Abrams to finalize 2022 Rock’n & Reel’n Line up, 2022 Fall Fest Line up, 2022 Fall Fest Logistical 

information for change from Lake Park to JHP. 

Jordan booked several Food Truck vendors/companies for our 2022 P&R events 

Heather worked Family Game Night on February 25th 

Heather scheduled Storytime in the Park with Jo from the Mecklenburg County Library 

Talked with Emma from Charlotte Ballet about doing another Culture Block Program/ No more Latin Line Dance, it will 

now be a Fitness Dance Class (April 4th – June 27th) on Mondays (6:30pm – 7:30pm) 

Heather working with Anna Lucia about a Culture Block program. It will be a bilingual performance in June/ Free to the 

public/ Details to come 

Heather coordinated the Valentine Themed Grab & Go Bags – Give out Grab & Go bags on Feb. 10th  

Heather and Erin went to Reynaldo house in Winston Salem with 12 seniors 

Heather/Matt/Jordan updated Vendor/Concession packets for Fall Fest and Arts in the Park 

Heather with Shelia Douglas on Feb. 22 from Senior Nutrition to set up March calendar. 

Heather met with Sharon C to do a paint class with seniors in March 

Heather participated in Canva training 

Heather created Flyers for Cookie Class postings/ Take sign ups/payments for cookie class/ do check request for 

instructor – 2 times per month 

Heather created flyer for Children’s Art Show for Arts in the Park. Send emails to art teachers about event. 

Heather worked on newsletter for April, May and June – email all instructors for updated info, research field trips, 

national days, create flyers for events, etc. 

 


